Commission on Nonprofit Health and Human Services
Private Provider Cost Increases, Nonprofit Agency Financial Condition, Sources of Revenue Workgroup meeting

February 15, 2011
Minutes

Present:  Patrick Johnson (Chair), Cindy Butterfield (Chair), Stephen DiPietro, Barry Simon, Maureen Price-Boreland, Jon Clemens, Steven Girelli, Chris LaVigne, Bill Hass, Ron Cretaro
Introductions

Approval of minutes from February 4th meeting will be held until February 24th meeting.
Reflection of last Commission meeting:
At the last Commission meeting there was a great deal of discussion regarding the process to gain consensus on recommendations.  There is some desire to continue the Commission after the final report has been submitted.  

Review of Data and Discussion of Recommendations:    
The latest ratio results verify the findings in the initial ratio analysis.  The results indicate that providers would not have the liquid funds or savings to be able to change their service models or payer mix without financial difficulty.  

There was discussion about the COLAs being less than the CPI and the General Consumer CPI being less than the Medical CPI.  The Medical CPI seems to reflect more accurately the service and commodity buying habits of the provider group. CT. Community Providers Association has been tracking CPI and Medical CPI for many years and will be contacted to obtain the Medical CPI data.  

There was discussion regarding completing the analysis in the Revenue section of the report, including the analysis of the Revenue Ratio results, the opportunity and challenges attached to switching from grant funding to fee for service Medicaid funding and the latest information regarding charitable giving trends in the US. 

Draft recommendations were suggested and will be added to the next draft for further consideration and refinement.  

Process for Writing and Reviewing Workgroup Product:

The latest draft of the report was reviewed by the Workgroup and several suggestions for revisions and additions to the report were made and will be incorporated and available for review prior to the next meeting date.  The workgroup will attempt to finalize the report at the next meeting and have a final draft available for review after the February 24th meeting.  
Next meetings:
     Thursday , 2/24 at 11:00 am to review the draft. 
